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TAPE 19, SIDE A

004 CHAIR RIJKEN calls the meeting to order at 9:05 a.m., welcomes a
group of high school seniors from Tigard High School and opens the
public hearing on SB 227.

SB 227 - REQUIRES INTRASTATE TELECOMMUNICATIONS TOLL SERVICE PROVIDERS
TO IDENTIFY SERVICE LEVEL TO pUBLIC uTILITY cOMMISSION AND TO MAINTAIN
THAT LEVEL AS CONDITION OF CERTIFICATION FOR SERVICE.

010 TERRY CONNOLLY, Administrator, reviews the Senate Staff Measure
Summary (EXHIBIT A).

The Legislative Fiscal Analysis and Revenue Impact Analysis are hereby
made a part of these minutes (EXHIBIT B).

018 MIKE KANE, Assistant Commissioner, Public Utility Commission,
introduces Scott Girard.

020 SCOTT GIRARD, Administrator, Telecommunications Division, Public
Utility Commission, submits and reads a prepared statement in support of
SB 227 (EXHIBIT C).

035 Issues discussed: >Method of notifying consumers has not been
established. >Bill provides for enforcement of service standards of the
telecommunication long distance provider. >Providers are required to
inform consumer of the frequency of being able to complete calls.  The
standard in the rule is 99 percent completion by customer.
>Determination of facts in complaint cases. >Extended area service.

150 CHAIR RIJKEN closes the public hearing and opens the work session on
SB 227.



152 MOTION:  REP. STEIN moves that SB 227 be sent o the full committee
with a DO PASS recommendation.

154 VOTE:  In a roll call vote, all members present vote AYE. REP.
SCHOON is EXCUSED.

156 CHAIR RIJKEN declares the motion PASSED.

160 CHAIR RIJKEN opens the public hearing on SB 230.

SB 230 - REMOVES JURISDICTION OF PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION OVER
CONTRACTS FOR PRODUCTION, TRANSMISSION, DELIVERY OR FURNISHING OF
HEAT,LIGHT, WATER OR POWER TO OR FOR PUBLIC BETWEEN TELECOMMUNICATIONS
UTILITIES WHICH ARE ONLY INDIRECTLY ENGAGED IN SUCH BUSINESS.

161 MR. CONNOLLY reviews the Senate Staff Measure Summary (EXHIBIT D).

The Revenue Impact Analysis and Legislative Fiscal Impact Assessment are
hereby made a part of these minutes (EXHIBIT E).

167 SCOTT GIRARD, Administrator, Telecommunications Division, Public
Utility Commission, submits and summarizes a prepared statement in
support of SB 230 (EXHIBIT F).

181 CHAIR RIJKEN closes the public hearing and opens the work session on
SB 230.

183 MOTION:  REP. NAITO moves that SB 230 be sent to the full committee
with a DO PASS recommendation.

185 VOTE:  In a roll call vote, all members present vote AYE. REP.
SCHOON is EXCUSED.

188 CHAIR RIJKEN declares the motion PASSED.

189 CHAIR RIJKEN opens the public hearing on SB 470 A-Eng.

SB 470 A-ENG. - REVISES METHOD OF AUTHORIZING TELECOMMUNICATIONS UTILITY
SERVICE TO PRESENTLY UNSERVED AREAS.

The Senate Staff Measure Summary, Legislative Fiscal Impact Assessment
and Revenue Impact Analysis are hereby made a part of these minutes
(EXHIBIT G).

251 SEN. JOHN BRENNEMAN:  Introduces Edwin Parker of Gleneden Beach, a
consultant in telecommunications.  Mr. Parker has an interest in rural
communications issues.  This bill is one for rural development and
economic development in rural areas by bringing communications to rural
Oregon.

280 EDWIN B. PARKER submits and reads a prepared statement in support of
SB 470 A-Eng. (EXHIBIT H).

400 SEN. BRENNEMAN:  Although the telephone companies can speak for
themselves, there were some problems that were taken care of in the
amendments.  I think there is no opposition at this point.

412 SCOTT GIRARD, Administrator, Telecommunications Division, Public
Utility Commission, submits and summarizes a prepared statement in
support of SB 470 A-Eng. (EXHIBIT I).

428 CHAIR RIJKEN closes the public hearing and opens the work session on
SB 470 A-Eng.

430 MOTION:  REP. STEIN moves that SB 470 A-Eng. be sent to the full
committee with a DO PASS recommendation.



433 VOTE:  In a roll call vote, all members present vote AYE. REP.
SCHOON is EXCUSED.

436 CHAIR RIJKEN declares the motion PASSED and the meeting adjourned at
9:32 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,Reviewed by,

Annetta MullinsTerry Connolly AssistantAdministrator
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